I. LAIN
II. Meeting Minutes

October 1, 2008
I. Call to order
Vicki Bansberg, LAIN President, called to order the regular meeting of the Los Angeles Instructors Network at 1000 on October 1, 2008 in Los Angeles, Ca. The pledge of allegiance was led by Bill Muncy.
II. Roll call

Membership applications were handed out by Bill Muncy.
III. Approval of minutes from last meeting
Vicki Bansberg handed out the minutes from the last meeting. The minutes were approved as read. Bill Muncy motioned to approve the minutes; Sherri Armstrong seconded.

IV. Treasurers report

Bill Muncy gave the treasurers report. He noted that the account balance was $5199.36. The major expenses expected it the Driver Workshop. Bill called for motion to approve the treasurer’s report. Richard Blosat motioned to approve the minutes and Solomon Winn seconded.
V. Special Reports- Dano Rybar: Department of Education. Vicki Bansberg needed motion to change the agenda to reflect the change. Solomon Winn motioned to make change to agenda; Tammy Clark seconded.
· School Transportation was not hit in the state budget cuts.
· CDE has not received some TO-1s by instructors.

· There may be a requirement for state instructors to turn in copies of their TO-1s annually. Not effective until state instructors are notified. This is not law, statute or policy yet. List was made available of delinquent TO-1's

· Office of School Transportation, 825 Riverside Parkway Suite 110, West Sacramento, Ca. 95605.... 1-(916)375-7100. Please do not send anymore mail to CHP. Dano showed slides of new facility. Pictures were of the Resource Center and Classrooms. Special thanks to LAIN for donating refrigerator and microwave. Open House was in June and was attended by former CDE Staff. CDE also hosted two CASTO Board Meetings. 

· Handed out 2009 OST Training Calendar in which Matt Sanchez is the Lead Instructor. Training calendar contains information concerning the Instructor Training, Mountain Driver Instructor/Delegate, Special Needs Driver Instructor, and Transportation Administrator Training Courses.

· Course most wanted by Instructors, 42% want Legal Resources, Instructor BTW techniques, Preparing Delegates, Pupil Management, Loading Unloading, Defensive Driving, and Brake Board.

· CDE would like to present one day training seminars in the field. There may be a cost but that is unknown at this time. Dano ask if it would be of interest to the instructors and they all said yes.

· Classroom manual is almost done. Addition of terrorist training. “Eyes on The Road”- program to teach drivers of terrorist threats. Al Qaeda, per Homeland Security, is training their children to be terrorist. Highway Watch is no long in operation. 
· AB 830- Limo Legislation- If signed, driver will still need to be a SPAB driver. SPAB Training may be changed to accommodate SPAB Limo Drivers.

· School Bus Driver Training providers for First Aid was past out.

· Effective October 1, 2008, Danger Zone is now 12'. 

· Dano shared that he will be a ghost editor for Castoways. 

VI. Open issues

a) Vicki Bansberg requested that everyone email Juan Garcia so that he can make sure that emails are sent to all members. Bill Muncy suggested they fill out the registration forms and he will forward that to Juan Garcia.
b) Vicki Bansberg passed out Driver Workshop flyers. Workshop will be at Valley Christian. She also requested input on what would be good giveaways at the workshop. Dano suggested a GPS. He also suggested for the instructors to receive a free class to attend in Sacramento.
c) Juan Garcia requested some new blood to give presentations at the Driver Workshop. He also let the Instructor know of the $100 incentive to those who taught. Vicki Bansberg and Bill Muncy shared their personal experiences at the Workshop. 
d) Vicki reminded everyone of the schedule and expressed her wishes to possibly find other locations to have the meeting. Her ultimate goal it to grow out off Denney’s facility with all the instructors in attendance. Dano stated that there is 487 Instructors in LA County.

VII. New business

e) Vicki Bansberg shared that the attendees for the 2008 CASTO Conference still need to give their presentations of their experiences at the Conference.
f) Vicki presented Tina Terrell from General School of Trucking. She is looking for an instructor who could train. She asked for the trainers to meet with her to get more information. Dano expressed that there are trucking companies in LA County looking for instructors to train school bus and SPAB drivers.
g) June Mejia suggested that the Workshop flyer be changed and make it colorful.

h) 50/50 drawing conducted by Reginald Foley. Pot was $48 with the prize being $24. The winner was Cindy Cazares.

i) Vicki shared that Hutch was home ill and suggested everyone think of him and

VIII. Adjournment

Vicki asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Barbara Kenyon motioned to adjourn the meeting and Sherri Armstrong seconded at 1110.
Minutes submitted by:  Juan Garcia
Minutes approved by:  LAIN Members
